Review Board Report

A multi-part FDR has been planned to close out the final design for the VV system (WBS 12).  The first part was conducted on September 16.  Thirty-six chits were received. The design of the personnel access port, lateral supports, and thermal insulation system were presented and well received.  The choice of the thermal insulation was identified as a risk – we do not yet have a solution that is compatible with 350C bakeout. The aerogel solution appears to meet all requirements for the initial 150C bakeout requirement, but is limited to a maximum temperature of 250C.  We received no bids in response to our RFP for the coolant tubes.  ORNL has developed a design solution that uses flexible metal tubing.  Additional work is required to prove that we can get adequate heat transfer through the braided sleeve and corrugated tube.  Interfaces (in particular, with the magnetic diagnostics) is another area where additional work is required. A Comprehensive BOM should be generated.  The BOM should identify all of the procurements required for assembly and installation of the Vacuum Vessel System (WBS 12).  It was recommended that individual FDRs be conducted to release specific procurement packages.  A separate review should be conducted to review interfaces and interface documentation.

